        Minutes of Meeting


Glenford Village
Council Committee’s meeting
 August 30, 2016
Present:


     

Council Members:                                     Visitors: None

Jeff Ours       



Sharon Phillips                        

Brian Butler                


Caleb Garza

Heidi Carpenter 
   
     Mayor Leonard Sheppard

Tom Phillips  

Linda Nicodemus

Absent


Paul Currence                                    
         



Council President Jeff Ours called the meeting to order.

Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken and visitors acknowledged 

Old Business:

OPWC Grant/Loan application – Council President will get a hold of Fire Chief Chris Helser to get the support letter and get it to Administrator Tom Phillips and Council Members will try to get a letter from the school. Tracy Shoults with Stantec was here and she was able to get all the old information that we needed to finish the application. She has done a great job putting this all together for us. 

Letter to the Commissioner’s and the new letter from Northern Perry County regarding a rate increase. –Everyone received a copy of the village contract with Northern Perry County Water and the agreement between Thornville and Northern Perry County. Northern Perry County cannot increase the rate charged to the village without showing increased cost to the water their purchasing or maintenance of that line. Council discussed the options that they for fighting the unfair increase. Council Members asked the Fiscal Officer to email the Village Solicitor to draft a response letter regarding the possible proposed increase. Mayor Sheppard stated that he would get on the agenda for the Commissioners meeting and let everyone know the time and place.
Sewer Connection deadline: Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus sent the letters out and eight of the nineteen have now connected to the sewer system and we have eleven more to go.  

Shelly Park Tree – Administrator Tom Phillips got a price of $950 from Lloyd Thompson to remove the tree. Slone is still too busy to do the job and their price was over $1,000. Denims have never returned any of Brian’s calls. 

Shelly Park toilet repair – Administrator Tom Phillips had to hire Shriner to repair the toilet at Shelly Park. Someone had tried to flush a large marker down and it was stuck.
New Business:

The Fiscal Officer stated that we will be working on the County Budget at the next Committee’s meeting. The Fiscal Officer distributed copies the budget worksheet and asked everyone to review. They went over and discussed each fund. She asked if they could let her know if there are any changes or additions. The legislation will be prepared on the agenda for the next Council agenda. 
Council Member Caleb Garza made a motion to adjourn at 8:08 pm and was seconded by Council Member Brian Butler.  All present voted in favor and the motion carried.

Mayor Leonard Sheppard



Linda Nicodemus, Fiscal Officer

